
West Zion Mennonite Church 
10:30 AM: Worship Service 

Church phone (620-345-8143)                                Email: www.westzionmc.org 
 

                                            June 16, 2024                                    

Service of Worship and Praise 
Prelude                Crysta Guhr 
 
Welcome                  Carla Stucky                  
 
Announcements (raise your hand for the microphone or come to the front) 

 
**Song                             Faith of our Fathers 
 

Sharing of Joys and Concerns (raise your hand for the microphone) 
 
Prayer 
 
**Song                                 He Leadeth Me 
 
Prayer for Fathers 
 
“Heavenly Father’s Day”     Romans 8:14-17                        Pastor Phil 
     Genesis 1                   How Great is our God        
     Exodus 19-20             Good, Good Father  -- video  
     Matt. 1, John 19-20    “The Commission”                     Kaleigh Guhr 
     Rev. 21                       **How great thou art  
                       
**Benediction 

**Postlude  

 
**please stand if you are able  
 
Greeter(s): Mike & Connie Kaufman 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Mission:  God calls us into community to worship God and  
follow Jesus through the power and guidance of the Holy Spirit. 
 
 

West Zion Prayers 
Harvest safety and quick completion 
Search Committee & church leadership 
Health journeys and those dealing with the loss of a loved one 
 
 

 Next Sunday, June 23 
Greeter(s): Terry & Shery Kessler 
9:30 AM: Sunday School  
10:30 AM: Worship Service        
Accompanist: Donna Stucky  
Worship Leader: Pastor Phil 
Message:  Joe & Yvonne Garber, Eastern Mennonite Missions 
Noon lunch following worship 
 
 

Coming Events 
June 19:  Church Council 7:00 PM 
July Sundays:  No Sunday School 
July 8-11:         Vacation Bible School at West Zion 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Livestream can be found on our West Zion Youtube page 
Go to www.youtube.com and search West Zion Mennonite  

 
 
 

Interim Pastor Phil Slabaugh 
Office Hours: Tues-Friday 9 AM – 4:30 PM 

Cell: 319-461-5313, 1812 Carnation Vlg 
Email: p.b.slabaugh@gmail.com 

 
Secretary Carla Stucky  

Office Hours: Thursdays 9-11:30 AM, 1-4 PM 
Cell: 620-386-0414 

Email: secretary@westzionmc.org 

 
You may give an offering in the lock box at the 

back of the sanctuary. 
 

http://www.westzionmc.org/
http://www.youtube.com/


West Zion Announcements 
(Bulletin information due by Thursday noon) 

 
1. Next Sunday, June 23rd, we will have a Sandwich and Salad 
lunch immediately following the worship service. Bring a sandwich 
tray or salad, but no dessert (it is being provided). It will be a time to 
fellowship and also informally ask any questions you may have about 
Eastern Mennonite Missions with Joe Garber. 
 
2. Joe Garber from Eastern Mennonite Missions will be visiting 
next Sunday. Eastern Mennonite Missions (EMM) partners with Evana 
Network and other Anabaptist and like-minded organizations around 
the world. Their work is to share the good news of Christ’s 
transforming love with people who don’t know Him. Joe and his wife 
Yvonne will present on June 23 and give us the opportunity to hear a 
message about missions being the foundational storyline of the Bible. 
They will also share stories of what God is doing through EMM in 
sending young adults and others to the nations.   
 
3. Mission Team will continue to collect items for MCC kits through 
the month of June. Supplies that are critically low right now include: 
new infant sleepers (6-12 month sizes); hand towels (dark 
colored); bar soap; bath towels (dark colored, light to medium 
weight); wide toothed combs (6-8 inches long); laundry soap (such as 
Fels Naptha or Zote brands); and shampoo (20 oz min). You can buy 
online and ship it to MCC or bring items to our foyer and Mission 
Team will take care of getting them to the Center. 
  
 
 

                PRAYER GARDEN 
 
      Pray for fathers everywhere. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General Announcements 
 
4. The 150th Swiss Volhynian Celebration will take place on August 
23-24 at Eden Mennonite. You can find activities for the weekend 
listed at www.swissmennonite.org. These include a keynote address 
by Dr. Wynn Goering on Friday, singing with Dr. William Eash, ethnic 
supper by reservation, and Dr. Nathan Stucky bringing the Sunday 
morning message. Reservations are required for the supper. There is 
also a place for donations to cover expenses. 
 
5. Mini Blitz at MCC! Come tie, trim, or bind comforters at the MCC 
Material Resource Center in North Newton on Friday, July 12 from 9-
5 and Saturday, July 13 from 8-2. Bring a snack to share and a sack 
lunch/supper. Drinks will be provided. Beginners are welcome! 
 
 
June 9 attendance: 38 
 
 

 
We wish a “Happy Birthday” to: 
June 19:  Gerry Major 
 
We wish a “Happy Anniversary” to: 
June 21:  Richard & Margie Huxman (79th 
anniversary!) 
 

 
 

BUDGET SUMMARY   This Year Last Year 
Regular collections – this week  $    5,735.00 $     3,763.05 
Regular collections – year to date $  91,256.92   $   67,021.67 
 
Budget     $173,035.00       $163,155.00 
Less: expended to date    (   50,656.28) (   42,527.50) 
Less: cash balance   (   63,685.50) (   30,376.66      
Receipts needed to meet budget $  58,693.22      $   90,250.84      
Avg. offering per Sunday needed 
 to meet budget   $       2,024 $       3,112 

 

 

http://www.swissmennonite.org/

